News Flash - PPOA Denies PPCMA Request to Use Web Blast for Opposition Viewpoint on Simple Majority Initiative! 

02-19-07
Dear PPCMA Members,

As you may recall, the PPOA Board took the liberty of using the member owned "web blast" system  to air their own political position on the upcoming Simple Majority Initiative. It is PPCMA's position that PPOA should never have used the web blast for such a one sided political purpose. Furthermore, it is our position that the board should not be attaching their written recommendations as to how members should vote right on the ballot, as they have done. While that may be done in corporations, this is a Homeowners Association, more akin to a form of local government. To mark election materials with the Board's recommendation in a governmental type of system such as Pecan is certainly a questionable practice. The web blast system, along with the Columns and Channel 28 are owned by all members, not just those on one side of an issue. We strongly feel a better approach would have been to not use these member owned venues as a political tool as the board has done, but rather let members come to their own decisions about issues. While the Pecan Plantation Board has chosen to use these venues to air their own political agendas, they have been unwilling to let any opposing viewpoints be aired via the same means. Why the need to use such one sided heavy handed means to control communications? This is, after all, America!

Since the Board had chosen to send their side of the issue out, PPCMA's Advisory Council formally requested that it be allowed to send an opposing viewpoint on the Simple Majority Initiative out via a comparable web blast. This request was made on February 12th, before they began their regularly scheduled "Monday Morning Board Meeting" which is closed to the membership. Following one full week of no response, PPCMA finally heard from PPOA President John Shawen. Here is the response received this afternoon.
"I have considered your request to let Pecan Concerned Members Association use the PPOA e-mail list. The request is denied."
 
John Shawen

Please note Mr. Shawen's opening line, "I have considered...", as opposed to "the Board has considered." 

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

John Gehring

Mike "Robo" Robinius

Ray Stallings

Dan White

